
THE INTEGRATION 

OF STRATEGIES FOR NON-FORMAL 

EDUCATION AND DEVELOPMENT 

IN 

THIRD WORLD COMMUNITIES 

by 

ENSLINE KLEINEN 

Submitted in partial fulfilment of the requirements 

for the degree of 

MAGISTER EDUCATIONIS 

in the 

Faculty of Education 

UNIVERSITY OF PRETORIA 

March 1991 

 
 
 

©©  UUnniivveerrssiittyy  ooff  PPrreettoorriiaa  

 



This -lS to 

acknowledge 

the financial suppo~t 

of the 

Human Sciences Resea~ch Council 

and the 

Unive~sity of P~eto~ia 

 
 
 



TABLE OF CONTENTS 

CHAPTER 1 

INTRODUCTION, THEME ANALYSIS AND STATEMENT OF THE PROBLEM 

1.1 

1.2 

1.2.1 

1.2.2 

1.2.3 

1.2.4 

1.2.5 

1.2.6 

1.2.7 

1. 3 

1.3.1 

1.3.2 

1.4 

1.5 

1.6 

1.7 

1.8 

Introduction 

Conceptualisation 

Formal education 

Non-formal education 

Informal education 

Compensatory education 

Community development 

Development communication 

Third World 

Theme analysis 

The problem of milieu-deprivation in Third World 
communities 

The integration of strategies to alleviate the 
problem of milieu-deprivation 

Statement of the problem 

Central theoretical thesis 

Research method 

Aim of the study 

Programme of the study 

1 

3 

4 

4 

6 

6 

8 

11 

11 

11 

11 

15 

44 

44 

44 

45 

45 

 
 
 



2.1 

2.2 

2.2.1 

2.2.2 

2.2.3 

2.2.4 

2.2.5 

2.2.6 

2.2.7 

2.2.8 

2.2.9 

2.2.10 

2.3 

2.4 

CHAPTER 2 

LEARNING NEEDS OF THIRD WORLD COMMUNITIES 

Introduction 

Learning needs of Third World communities 

The learning needs of socially disadvantaged 
adults 

The social learning needs of Black adolescents 
in South Africa 

Basic goals and skills of importance for 
functional literacy 

Educational programmes according to personal 
needs 

Minimum essential learning needs of rural 
children and teenagers 

A need structure: Community education for 
community development 

~he need to learn problem-solving skills 

Learning needs of individuals at various stages 
in their lives 

The learning needs of Whites, Coloureds and 
Indians in the R.S.A. 

The formal and non-formal educational needs of 
the community of Atlantis 

A comprehensive summary of learning needs 

Synopsis 

47 

48 

49 

50 

57 

59 

60 

61 

64 

64 

66 

66 

67 

71 

 
 
 



3.1 

3.2 

3.2.1 

3.2.2 

3.2.3 

3.2.4 

3.2.5 

3.2.6 

3.2.7 

3.2.8 

3.2.9 

3.2.10 

3.3 

3.3.1 

3.3.2 

3.3.3 

3.4 

CHAPTER 3 

THE INTEGRATION OF STRATEGIES FOR NON-FORMAL 
EDUCATION AND DEVELOPMENT IN THIRD WORLD COMMUNITIES 

Introduction 72 

The community education set-up as infrastructure 
for the integration of educational and develop-
mental strategies 73 

Definitions of community education 73 

Objectives of community educdtion 75 

The nature of community education 76 

Components of community education 83 

Agencies of community education 85 

Implications of the community education concept 87 

Implications with regard to the operating of 
community education 89 

Organisational and administrative structure for 
community education 91 

Programming/operating the community education 
concept 95 

Phases in the community education process 100 

~he integration of strategies for non-formal 
education and development in Third World 
communities 

The integration of compensatory education 

115 

strategies within a community education set-up 117 

The integration of community development strate-
gies within a community education set-up 124 

The integration of development communication 
strategies within a community education set-up 129 

Synopsis 134 

 
 
 



4.1 

4.2 

CHAPTER 4 

FINDINGS AND RECOMMENDATIONS 

Findings of the study 

Recommendations resulting from this study 

138 

143 

 
 
 


	FRONT
	Title page
	Acknowledgement
	Table of contents

	Chapter 1
	Chapter 2
	Chapter 3
	Chapter 4
	Back



